Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 12-7-09 

PRESENT: James Bell; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Hugh McGuire; Sheldon Kopperl; Keith Rhodes; William Selesky; David Vessey; Kathryn Waggoner, Kari Kensinger; Penney Nichols-Whitehead; Judy Whipps

ALSO PRESENT: Charlie Lowe, Interim Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator

ABSENT:  Deborah Bambini; Susan Carson; Dana Munk; Shelley Schuurman; Gerry Simons

GUESTS:  Maria Cimitile, Provost’s Office

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of November 16Minutes
	Motion to approve; seconded


	Approved as corrected.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded.


	Approved.

	Chair’s Report

 Update on Name/Status Change


	The Chair asked if there were a few members willing to volunteer to be in a working group to create an updated version of our proposal in January. Hugh volunteered to be a part of the working group.  Dana and Paul were not in attendance at the GES meeting, but were suggested to be included based on past work.  The Chair gave Hugh the document to use as a starting point.  

The October 16 response Memo from UCC was referenced.  What is the official designation?  The Chair responded that we are looking at a timetable to be the General Education Committee next year (2010).

Discussion of basic skills requirements (program or requirements) continued. The Chair added that this was mentioned in the ECS meeting and noted that we need to look at what it means to take full responsibility of basic skills.

Q: Looking at the degree cognate, where do they belong and how are they managed?  A guest responded that the Provost’s office is currently doing some research and tracking this down.  They will be discussing this at the next UCC meeting and she will report back.  This is all part of the ECS charge to look at time to graduation.

A committee member mentioned that the Director of ARSP currently is in charge of making the decisions for allowing course substitutions until a new course is part of a cognate.  Previously this was handled by Mary Seeger, but she was a Dean.  ARSP is under the Provost’s umbrella.  

Discussion continued as to whether faculty should be making these decisions since they are curricular.  A committee member added that the debate of going through curriculum committee versus special case exceptions and changes to the curriculum.  Our guest added that perhaps there could be other possibilities, such as a “fast-track” to UCC.  The Chair added that maybe faculty governance needs an appointed position for a middle category of non general education and non-major decisions.   There was group consensus that they would be more comfortable with the GE Director making those decisions.  ARSP are student advocates, so they have a different perspective.

Our guest from the Provost’s Office will find out more information and email the GES members.


	Hugh volunteered to be a part of the working group.  Dana and Paul were not in attendance at the GES meeting, but were suggested to be included based on past work.  The Chair gave Hugh the document to use as a starting point.  

Our guest from the Provost’s Office will find out more information about degree cognate approval process and email the GES members.



	Update on Basic Skills/GE


	The Chair will add this to on our agenda for discussion in January / Winter semester.  We will look at it as reasonably and creatively as with can, especially as we discuss the redistribution of skills.


	Discussion of basic skills will be added to the January agenda.

	Update on LEAP Inventory 
	A committee member has been taking on the task of compiling the data.  There was a lot of information received and students are in the process of entering it all.  The forms were all filled out so differently, so this has created some issues of what to include.  They are looking at it quantitatively and hoping to run some frequencies when data entry is complete.  There were some instances of needing to make judgment calls for what to include (Study Abroad for example).  Some departments or faculty were looking for definitions as they weren’t sure how to talk about certain areas, as they apply specifically to their field.

The Director added that we would like to see some of the LEAP goals part of the GE program.  In the faculty forums we asked how many were already doing this as part of Majors.  This will help GE to be better informed on our revision proposals.

A committee member stated that it is not really a question of whether these skills should be taught, but more what should be assessed and where.  Should it be in GE or Major?  It’s not what the student should know, but are faculty assessing and where.

Discussion continued as to whether skills should be in the Majors or GE.  The Chair added that a possible response could be that the goal should be assessed in all Majors.  The Director asked who would make this requirement.  Another member added that this would be a significant policy change.  In the past, many faculty complained about being required to teach GE goals.  The professional programs probably think that this is part of accreditation.  Is there a way to distinguish what professional majors are doing?  The Chair responded that perhaps we should consider an “either/or” situation in which student would not have to take some geneds.  Another committee member added that perhaps in those cases, GE could receive their assessments for that, rather than send GE request.  The Chair noted that discussing earlier in the fall may be a way to maybe disperse this.  It can be difficult if students switch majors.  

The suggestion was made to do assessment at the end of the academic career. Many of the professional majors are getting assessment done for accreditation already, but getting assessments to agree would be difficult.  It’s one thing to assess what students are learning, but what about assessing courses and what they are teaching.

The Chair reminded the committee that we are assessing courses, not students.  This really should be a discussion for next semester.

A committee member stated that they would be an advocate for our assessment plan to be revising and changed so that GE is more accommodating.  This is a good time for us to raise these issues and address them earlier on.

One way to go about this might be to use UAC to help with coordinating assessment for accreditation, GE and the professional schools.  It was noted that not all are about assessment; it is also about skills and what skills we want students to graduate with.

The Chair added that maybe we need the university to say we need skills to be assessed before students graduate and make sure this is happening consistently.  

Related tasks will be addressed in the winter semester: 1) receive Phyllis report, 2) meet with staff from the Library, and 3) decide on how we would like to follow-up with the community; we need a more formal response.


	

	Discuss the Draft Interim Report to ECS re: Themes
	We were charged to look at Themes.  We need to let ECS know we’ve had a discussion about Themes and that we are moving along.  A draft document was shared and referenced.

The Chair stated that as we are drafting this interim report, we need to decide how we want to proceed with the larger issues. What do we want to send forward and what should be included or excluded at this point?

A committee member responded that this is a good window into our progress.  Perhaps we should add minors/double majors discussion as a partial solution to major/minor issues.  

In response to suggestions for the document:  
· Maybe under the four options, don’t be so strong (option 1 present difficulties, or maybe deserves its own paragraph under #4 if by itself).

· Another member suggested to try to explicitly address the charge (Aug 28) and added that it makes it easier for students to fulfill Themes though major/minor.  Maybe directly address minors as Theme issue, nothing preventing that.

· The corollary to this, what is the definition of Interdisciplinary?  This goes along with discussion of minor. We should use multi-disciplinary rather than Interdisciplinary.

· If we also allow minors to take place of Themes, content goals need to be included (for example oral communication) need to make sure, otherwise shouldn’t think about.

· Perhaps different language - #4 perhaps “approximately 6”

· Change language to clarify?  Perhaps cut from page 3? End at considering?

In terms of the agenda for Winter term.  What do you think our next steps for Winter discussion?  More comprehensive or take LEAP/Themes discussion back to faculty as quickly as possible?  Committee response was that we should first get feedback from the Memo.

Q Will this also go out to students?  If was suggested to check with Kris Mullendore on protocol.

The Chair noted that Bill has done a great job as student representative.  Due to an internship next semester he will not be attending the meetings.  It is crucial that whatever happens that we have buy in with students and student senate.

A committee member suggestion that before we have an open forum we need to clarify basic skills and have a concrete proposal.

The Chair added that we should plan for March for university discussions.


	The Chair will update and send to GES again for review

	Director’s Report


	The Interim Director summarized the administrative work of the semester.  

Roy Cole will be here in the Winter semester, and possibly Spring or Summer, to be a one-voice responder to CARs. 

We have been receiving a lot of student requests for Theme substitutions.  ARC is saying that many students are saying they are unaware of Themes and taking courses from three different disciplines.  It is understandable if they were advised to take certain courses, but students should definitely know what the expectations are.

There has been considerable progress made on streamlining Study Abroad Themes applications.

The Assessment process has been complicated this semester, primarily due difficulties downloading data from Chalk and Wire.  We are looking at ways to make the process more streamlined.

Group discussion continued regarding the timelines for GE assessment.  A committee member asked what the consequences would be if we pause to take in the last three years.  A committee member responded that perhaps we need to consider a 5 year, versus a 3-year, assessment cycle to allow for reflection.  The Director added that it would be difficult to ask faculty and departments to assess courses again if we don’t have the results from the first cycle to share.  A committee member added that this would also show faculty that we value the data.  If we redo Themes, this would also be a time to redo CAP’s.  It might be an opportunity for us to streamline and ultimately end up with more consistency.  


	

	New Business
	Reminder: meetings for Winter semester will be held in 303C DeVos.  The next meeting is Monday, January 18th.


	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn, seconded.


	Adjourned at  4:15p
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